PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the Meeting held 12th January 2006 in the Village Hall

Matters Arising from last meeting

Highways Agency have submitted a works order to change the directional signage from the A36 down Common Road  from “Whiteparish” to “Cowesfield” – the work should be carried out by late February.   The broken fence on the Memorial Ground has been repaired.   The rubbish and brambles at the start of footpath 3 has not been cleared;  District Councillor Leo Randall will follow this up with SDC.   SDC is unable to take action about mobile food vans;  they have reported the matter to Wiltshire Highways Partnership.

Planning

The PC discussed planning application 2005/2619: To

vary condition 3 from previous planning permission 

S/2003/1845 restricting a maximum of five horses to 

be housed on the land to be increased to 13 horses at

Whites Park Equestrian, Newton Lane – a majority

supported the application.

Possible joint building on Memorial Ground

Dave Boakes reported that two meetings of the Working Group on the possible joint community building had been held since the last PC meeting.   A 

discussion with the SDC Planners had taken place and a visit to the Memorial Ground to look at possible sites.   It is hoped to be able to make a recommendation to the next PC meeting.

Re-appointment of trustee to Whiteparish Charities

David Bramley was re-appointed as one of the three trustees.

Next Meeting 

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting  at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 16th February 2006 in the Village Hall where they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please contact the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.
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